
 

 

 

 

 

 

16th July 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Carer  
 
I just wanted to start this correspondence by thanking you for your continued support during these unprecedented times. We have been very 
pleased to see Murray Park continue to run at full capacity with no need for isolation of whole groups for many weeks now. It’s down to your work 
in the background which has ensured our wonderful students continue to support all our efforts to keep everyone safe. 
 
Final Week Arrangements 
We move into our final week with a number of events taking place. The picture is mixed, so I have added a quick guide for you below. The guide 
outlines all the detailed arrangements for each trip taking place next week – this includes timings, clothes to wear and COVID-19 measures at 
various locations.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 

September 2021 Return: Year 7 8.30am start - all other year groups 10am start 
On the 2nd and 3rd September on-site testing will be available for those who opted for this in the survey. If you have not already completed the 
consent for testing, please follow this link which has an explanation of the process and the link to complete the consent form: 
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/murraypark/uploads/2021/07/12162156/Co25-onwards-info-letter.pdf 
 
6th September start times are 8.30am for Year 7 with all other year groups beginning at 10am – on-site COVID-19 testing, CAT tests (for Year 7 only) 
and photographs to take place throughout the day. 
 
COVID-19 Arrangements 
Given the fluid situation, nothing will change in terms of our COVID-19 measures this term; I will update you with the new COVID-19 arrangements 
for school, on our return. 
 
New School Day Timings from September: 8.30am – 3pm 
Thank you for completing the survey which was sent out earlier this week. We are pleased that the majority or staff and parents/carers believe 
that a move to an 8.30am start for everyone is an excellent way of increasing the time students have to read each day. We will therefore move to 
an 8.30am start from September. Should COVID-19 guidance move back to staggered starts, we will indeed adjust this as instructed by government 
guidance. We will also keep the designated food areas/zones for each year group, as most respondents felt this was preferable to mixed year 
groups. 
 
School Uniform 
I have attached a reminder about the school uniform requirements for September 2021. Please note the black or navy blue coat; length and 
material of the school skirt and the no-nose piercing rule. The uniform remains the same and Pupil Premium students will again receive subsidised 
uniform, trips and resources. 
 
Thank you again for all your support this year. Have a lovely summer break. 
 
Kindest regards 

 

 

 

Mrs Caley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/murraypark/uploads/2021/07/12162156/Co25-onwards-info-letter.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 


